AMITY TOWNSHIP PARKS AND RECREATION BOARD
MEETING MINUTES

FEBRUARY 1, 2010

AMITY TOWNSHIP MUNICIPAL BUILDING

MEMBERS ATTENDING:     Harold Boyer,  David Rathgeb,  Joe Rusiewicz,  Jerry Kupp,  Risa Marmontello.  

Chairman, Harold Boyer called the meeting to order at 7:03 pm with the pledge to the flag. 
MOTION TO APPROVE MINUTES OF JANUARY 4, 2010 MEETING. Motion made by Joe Rusiewicz, second by David Rathgeb. Motion passed 5-0.
TOWNSHIP MANAGER’S REPORT  ( Attached)

Mr. Lyon was not in attendance.   Harold Boyer reviewed various items on the report. 

David Rathgeb attended the skateboard park committee meeting on January 12th.  The committee discussed fund raising ideas like a competition. They would like a smoother surface and a 6 foot half pipe. The idea of expanding into the tennis courts was discussed. They wanted to have the equipment built for them.  Skatewave equipment is too expensive. Insurance company requires reputable manufacturer with guarantee. 
Board discussed the condition of the Lake Drive tennis courts and agreed to check into the resurfacing and / or replacement of the courts.  
Mr. Lyon noted in his report there are cracks in the basketball and hockey/ tennis courts at Amity Community Park. He obtained an estimate of the repair costs – total -   $27,942.00.  No action taken on these items.   Board agreed that the supervisors should know about the needed work for upkeep of these recreation areas. 
Blazer Midget Football was given permission to proceed with the design of the lighting for their football field at Amity Community Park.  
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
PRPS MEMBERSHIP -  the Supervisors have approved two individual board memberships for PRPS.  Harold Boyer and Dave Rathgeb will send in their membership forms.

Mike Dekker ( DYBS) said that he is able to get use of space at Amity Intermediate Center for practice, so he would not need to share time with basketball program.   Hill Road Recreation Area will be used for a baseball camp in June.  The remaining three loads of infield mix were approved and will be delivered.
NEW BUSINESS
Tony Tucci representing DBCA listed several weekends that his organization would be hosting tournaments at Amity Community Park,  including Mother’s Day,  Memorial Day,  Father’s Day, July 4th, and the first two weekends of August.   Mr. Tucci was told to fill out all the necessary facilities usage paperwork to submit to Joanne for submission to the calendar.    Also Tom Legath has to be informed to put events on the master calendar at the school district. 
DBCA will be using Lake Drive Legion field May thru November.  2 loads of infield mix have been allocated for that field.   He announced the meeting with neighboring municipalities to discuss coordinating sports usage, etc… would be held on February 24th at 7:00 pm at Birdsboro.
YMCA Proposal for a summer day camp program has been tabled to the March meeting.  Joe Rusiewicz will forward proposal to board members when he receives it. 
Risa Marmontello requested approval for 100 perimeter signs to mark the boundary of Monocacy Hill Recreation Area.  She received several estimates and prefers the lowest price estimate of $150.00 from SignKrafters,  Douglassville. 

MOTION to recommend purchase of the 100 perimeter signs from SignKrafters. Motion made by David Rathgeb,  second by Joe Rusiewicz. Motion  passed 5-0. 
Board also discussed two signs for access gates to prevent parking that would block emergency vehicles from entering.  This item was tabled until the next meeting pending further investigation.
INSURANCE REVIEW 

Kathie Benson requested that the board review the properties list for updating properties and facilities covered under township insurance.  Jerry Kupp asked if there was a way for the township to turn over small property parcels to adjoining land owners. Board tabled further review of list until Mr. Lyon could be consulted.

PLANNING COMMISSION ITEMS 

MOTION TO RECOMMEND acceptance of recreation fees from the Regent Properties development plan and designation of fees to Amity Community Park.  The additional fees owed are  $2,566.00.                  $1,620.00 was previously paid and designated. Motion made by David Rathgeb, second by Risa Marmontello.   Motion passed 5-0.  

Leaf Creek Trail

February 24th  public meeting was announced.  The board looked at the various crossing options and the possibilities of property acquisitions in the three segments. 
MOTION TO APPROVE the request by Monocacy Hill Conservation Assn. for a Moonlight Hike on March 28th.  Motion made by Joe Rusiewicz,   second by Dave Rathgeb.  Motion passed 5-0.

PUBLIC COMMENT – None

BOARD CONCERNS

Joe Rusiewicz mentioned that there is no curb cut on the west side of the crossing where the trail would cross westbound 422.  He also raised some concerns about supervision at the basketball program. 
MOTION TO ADJOURN MEETING made at 8: 17 pm.  Motion made by Jerry Kupp, second by Risa Marmontello. Motion passed 5-0. 
                                                                                                  Respectfully submitted,
                                                                                                  Risa Marmontello, Secretary
